Summary Updates from the March Church Council Meeting

- The roof is complete and the final inspection scheduled. Council is considering prepaying part of the loan, pending finance committee approval.
- Little Hokie Hangout Door Lock installation was completed. A digital code box will be used by staff with a new code each semester.
- Council approved up to \$5,000 for repairs to the Von Bora Haus to support a new one-year lease with New River Community Action. A congregational meeting is planned for September to decide on the property's long-term future.
- Ray Riggin will be attending Synod Assembly as a voting member for LMLC. A second voting member is still needed.
- LMLC Endowed Scholarships: Award amounts increased from \$500 to \$1,000 each, supported by the Wilson Endowment Fund.
- Altar Paraments: New Lenten liturgical cloths were made and additional ones will made for Easter and Christmas. Funding for the project came from the Memorial Funds.
- Pastor Monica's Health: She will undergo two non-surgical procedures for spinal stenosis over the next few months.
- Eagle Scout Project: James Linden will create a pollinator garden in the Tom's Creek Bed. The Cub Scouts volunteered create a compost bin. Creation Care will coordinate both projects.
- Sacristan Role Update: Ray Riggin's hours increased from 10 to 15 weekly, with funding approved.
- Council approved additional funds to finish repairs on three church doors and and install digital locks on two.